
No. EDN-H(19)B(1)-1/2012-PTA-Genl.Corres 

Directorate of Higher Education, H.P. 

Dated: Shimla-1, the 22nd August, 2013. 

To 
All the Principals of Govt. Sen. Sec. Schools, 
in Himachal Pradesh. 

Subject:- Regarding release of GIA to the PTA provided non-B.Ed. Lecturers 
(School Cadre). 

Memo, 

On the subject cited above, as per Clause (7) of GIA to PTA Rules-2006, 

which reads as under:­

“Grant-in-aid to a PTA shall not be admissible in respect of a teacher made 
available by it who does not fulfill the educational qualifications fixed by the Government 
in respect of posts under it for teaching the same subjects/ classes.” 

According to the above, GIA was stopped after 31.12.2010 in favour of 

non-B.Ed PTA provided lecturers. This matter was taken up with the Govt. and vide letter No. 

Shiksha-II-Kha(16)6/2011 dated 16.08.2013 it has been conveyed to release Grant in Aid in 

favour of those lecturers provided by the PTA who have completed their B.Ed. Degree after 

31.12.2010 from the date of completion of their B.Ed. and also to be released to those teachers 

who complete their educational qualification/B.Ed. as and when they acquire the same. 

In case any DDO has wrongly released Grant-in-Aid to non-B.Ed lecturer 

even after cut date 31.12.2010 the same be recovered by issuing show cause notice to concerned. 

Therefore, you are, directed to take further necessary action in the matter 

accordingly. 

This letter is also available on the departmental website i.e. 

www.educationhp.org 

Director of Hr. Education 
Himachal Pradesh. 


